1221 E. Kingsbury Street

6 GU ]N Seguin, TX 78155
) phone 830.401.8614
Independent School District vvjijil@seguin.k12.tx.us

Dr. Veronica Vijil, Interim Superintendent

Jan. 25, 2024

Mr. Steve Parker
City Manager
City of Seguin
205 N. River St.
Seguin, TX 78155

Dear Mr. Parker,

Seguin Independent School District (ISD) wholeheartedly supports the City of Seguin’s proposal
to renovate and improve the Starcke Park Golf Course.

Seguin ISD is fortunate to partner with the City of Seguin for this golf facility. A partnership we
have enjoyed for many years. As a result of this partnership, Starke Park Golf Course serves as
the home course for the Seguin ISD golf program, which includes middle and high school teams.
Renovations to the course will ensure that our middle and high school golfers can continue to
practice, play, host golf tournaments, and use the course for fundraising events. Most
importantly, a fully functional golf course will serve as a place for Seguin ISD students to learn
how to play a sport they can play for their entire lives.

Seguin ISD serves approximately 7,000 pre-kindergarten through twelfth grade students and has
approximately 1,100 employees. We pride ourselves on offering a variety of educational and
extracurricular opportunities for our students. A modernized municipal golf facility is necessary
to provide these opportunities for our students while also affording recreational opportunities for
their families.

We look forward to an improved Starke Park Golf Course.

Sincerely,

VMML%\/ Y

Dr. Veronica Vijil
Seguin ISD
Interim Superintendent of Schools
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